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Longstone Community Council

Minutes of the meeting held on Monday 13 May 2019 at 7:30 pm in Longstone Primary School, Redhall Grove.



DL welcomed everyone to the meeting

1
Attendance and apologies

Elected members:

Des Loughney (Chair), John Allan (Vice chair), Steuart Campbell (Secretary/Treasurer), Rosalind Lennie (Minutes Secretary), Bob Gardiner, Jean Marr and Alan Gordon,

Nominated representatives:

none

Ex Officio

none

In attendance

PC Jamie Baillie; Angela Pearston (Head Teacher) 
Public visitors: 3

Apologies for absence were reported from Cllrs Andrew Johnston, Donald Wilson and Denis Dixon. Apologies also from Margaret Campbell and Ann Watt.
2
The minutes of the meeting held on Monday 13 March 2019 were approved and adopted.

3
Police report for April  2019
PC Baillie spoke from the April report: 3 housebreakings in business premises, 9 assaults, 11 road crimes (mainly no insurance and wrong documents) and 10 thefts (mainly shoplifting). No hate crimes reported. An unlicensed air weapon was seized and the owner reported. 2 males stopped for carrying knives. Overall, 80 crime reports (45 detected) and 320 calls to police (12 nuisance). Main police activity is dealing with anti-social behaviour.

Asked why drug use had increased, JB explained that more resources had been deployed on the matter because of the increase in deaths. Increased patrols on canal regarding use of bicycles. Noted increase in age of minors who will still have a police record.
4
Matters arising from the last minutes but not covered elsewhere in the agenda: 
none

5
Memorial ‘outdoor classroom’
SC reported the completion of the refurbishment of the outdoor classroom (pictures had been circulated). He sought and was given approval to pay the contractor the outstanding balance of his invoice (£692). He also reported evidence that children had already been climbing on the planter, if not on the seating. He had reported this to AP, who explained that new planting would be arranged for the planter. SC also sought and was given approval to order a new memorial plaque, details of which had been circulated, at a cost of £60. A version in brushed silver was agreed.

DL asked about the Duncan Colquhoun Memorial Award. AP reported that, so far, a recipient had not been identified but if one was the award would be made on sports day (5 June). DL would be away on that date but JA would be available for any presentation. AP would arrange for any engraving required to the memorial shield. 
6
Grays Mill
SC reminded LCC that the attempt to apply for a grant was knocked back because a site had not been identified and permission(s) had not been obtained. He had since worked on the basis of locating the board at the back of pavement outside Sainsbury’s NW of the bus shelter and had determined that only some telephone and power cables were located in that area. Because the previous quotation involved a contractor who declined to install a board in that location, he had obtained a new quotation for £1848 from Border Signs & Graphics (circulated). They had built the interpretation board beside the wetland in Hailes Quarry Park. He had negotiated the CEC’s roads department over various matters and was due to meet an engineer on site in 3 days. Permission from Planning required an application for Advertising Consent, costing £101, a fee we could not include in the grant application. He had also explored locating the board on sites presently occupied by Sainsbury’s or Bookers. Although the company which owns Sainsbury’s site were cooperative their approval depended on that of Sainsbury’s. The latter refused permission. Booker’s site is owned by J Smart the Edinburgh builders, who were prepared to discuss the matter once Bookers left the site on 25 May. SC made no suggestion as to further action and merely wanted guidance from LCC.

JA thought that the plaque on Prince Charlie Bridge sufficient memorial and that there was no need for a memorial where it was being planned. SC pointed out that the Bridge is not in our area and is not near the site of the encampment. DL observed that the matter was problematic and that it might be better to let CEC handle it. SC is to contact Cllr Wilson, as chair of the Culture and Communities Committee and put the idea to him. 
7
Planning and development

7.1
Kingsknowe Roadhouse: SC reported that he had been advised that this application would go to the Development Management Subcommittee after the summer recess. He guessed that this was because the designated planner wanted to approve the application but that in the face of so many objections, he could not do so. It was observed that the lessee had made many improvements and that it would be a shame if such a valued facility were to close. 
7.2
HMO on Lanark Rd. Still awaiting assessment. 
7.3
Other planning and development matters. 
SC noted that the former Cross Keys building is now wrapped in sheeting and that work was proceeding on conversion to flats. 

He drew LCC’s attention to one of the conditions attached to the planning permission give to Sainsbury’s in 2011. The transport department required the payment of £20,000 to pay for a land survey and design of a footbridge/cyclebridge over the Water of Leith. This payment was made but only a feasibility study was done. He was given permission to pursue this matter with both planning and transport. 
8
Meetings attended by LCC officers
DL reported that the Birdwalk took place as planned in Hailes Quarry Park on 24 April. It lasted 2 hours, during which 16 species were recorded. It might be repeated in October.
9
Environmental matters
SC reported that the objects fly-tipped on the school grounds panhandle had been removed. Other fly tipping beside the canal at Stoneyport still had to be removed by Scottish Canals. 

He pointed to the fact that 21 graffiti incidents remained to be dealt with (all shown on our website). He was frustrated by the inability to get all these removed. He noted that the idea of central graffiti database had been transferred from the Culture and Communities Cttee to the Transport and Environment Cttee, of which Cllr Key, one of our Cllrs is a member. He read extracts from notes supplied to Cllr Key from the C+C Cttee. These referred to graffiti by roads and a database. 
10
Councillor’s reports

none

11
Treasurer’s report 
SC reported the following payments since the March meeting:
19 Mar 19
Secretary’s expenses

-70.77
02 Apr 19
Nicholas Hill (deposit) 
-173.00
07 Apr 19
CEC for room hire

-37.30

29 Apr 19
auditor’s fee


-60.00

13 May 19
balance


£1973.93
He pointed out that payment of the remainder of Mr Hill’s invoice would reduce the balance to £1281.93, roughly the amount recommended by CEC (twice the annual grant). 
12
Correspondence
An invitation from Slateford Longstone Parish Church to send a representative to attend the induction of the Rev Sam Torrens as the new minister on 17 May (6.45 for 7pm). It was agreed that Jean Marr, as a member of the CoS Guild, would represent us. 
The dates for the next community council elections had been announced: notice of the election on 9 Sep; close/withdrawal of nominations 30 Sep; notice of poll 10 Oct and the poll itself on 31 Oct. He would ensure that nomination papers would be available nearer the time. 

A consultation by the Scottish Government about unconventional oil and gas. Go to https://consult.gov.scot/energy-and-climate-change-directorate/unconventional-oil-and-gas-sea.

A new £11.5m fund is now open to community groups to help tackle disadvantage, poverty and inequality in communities. Go to https://www.gov.scot/policies/community-empowerment/empowering-communities-fund/.

Invitation to participate in celebrations of the 75th anniversary of VE Day. Go to www.veday75.org.
An offer to help with issues concerning short-term lets (Airbnbs). Recommendations at  https://docs.google.com/document/d/1P4GN1wHYgcElqxWZjyfMq02haxM4aWJhKUG3sZ5jMKE/edit. 
13
AOCB.


DL wondered how we should respond to online consultations before 10 June from Cllrs on questions like social care, support or hospitals considering the various cuts proposed.


AP tabled and circulated a statement of the school’s Vision, Values and Aims and also a Longstone PS Partner Questionnaire 2018-2019. If you complete the latter, please return it to the school.

SC tabled advice cards from SP Networks concerning how to contact them if power fails (go to www.spenergynetworks.co.uk/psr).

SC responded to a query regarding the future of the 20 bus. CEC stated that, as a subsidized service, no change can be made without its consultation. It is one of the services that will be going out to tender and may be reviewed so as to ensure that they best support local demand. 
SC reported that AG had offered to handle our Facebook page and he had gladly accepted that offer. The site will be updated regularly and could ask questions of the community. 

SC noted that Ann Watt was absent, meaning that she had been absent from meetings for 6 months. Because this could be cause for disqualification, he sought LCC’s advice on what action to take. He was asked to contact Ann and tell her how we missed her and to ask her about her intentions.
SC explained his continual problem with hearing loss, despite wearing a hearing aid. It meant that he was often unable to hear what was said in the meetings and didn’t think it practical for him to continue as secretary/treasurer if no solution could be found. It was noted that the nearest building with a hearing loop is the church (main hall), but this is not a practical solution. There was a question as to whether there was a suitable room in Redhall School. 
LCC members thanked Lily Campbell for her incredible contribution for the work she does in our community and her roles in the council. It was hoped she could again be a member of LCC, health permitting. RL tabled a thank-you card which was circulated and signed by all those present and presented to Lily. 
14
Next meeting and the AGM will be arranged for 10 June in the school.
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